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 900 Commerce Drive                                                                            Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                                 www.smartlu83.org
                                                               MAY 2019 Newsletter
The next regular meeting will be Thursday, June 20, 2109 at the Union Hall, 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton Park, NY 12065 @ 5pm
The winner of the May 2019 regular meeting roll-over raffle of $400.00 was not in attendance. Another $50.00 will be added to the June 2019 Regular meeting roll-over raffle which will be $450.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing but must be in attendance to win.

At the June 2019 regular meeting we will be swearing in the new apprentice graduates.

Annuity advisor Matthew Kapanek will be at the June 2019 regular meeting to make a presentation and answer any question the membership may have.

At the April 2109 regular meeting a review was given by FST David Mellon on attempts to help save money for our General Fund. One area is the cost of mailings to the body which includes time in office for staff, copy and fold, paper, envelopes and postage. We are asking the membership who have cell phone (so we can blast text) and email addresses so we can send notices via email. Some mailings may come via postcard asking for our members to check our web site at: www.smartlu83.org for upcoming news and events. We have moved to an electronic world and need to use whatever cost saving items we can. Please send current email & cell # to: Angela@smartlu83.com. We will also have BA Jon Barnes ask members during his various job and shop visits for this info.
Per the SMART Constitution we will continue to send full mailings out to the membership for any special meeting or notices. 

At the May 23rd Special Meeting the body voted to accept the negotiating committee’s recommendation of the new three year contract effective June 1, 2019. Attached is the allocation voted on by the body at that meeting. 

NOTE: After the spreadsheet was completed the calculated increase for SASMI will only be $0.04 per hour. The additional $0.01 that was given at the special meeting will be added to the wages, making the increase to wages $0.61 per hour. 
JATC:

It has been years since Local 83 has had a CWI (Certified Welding Inspector) to support our welding program and since then we have always gone to another local to use their CWI.  Recently the JATC has recommended that anyone who can prepare and successfully pass the exam would be compensated $2,500.00 for their effort.  Anyone who would consider taking on the challenge and needs more information on what is involved in the procedure of becoming a CWI and the rewards of that position please contact Larry Warzek at 518-258-4176 or Larryw@smartlu83.org.



Steak Bake – Saturday, September 14, 2019 at a new location Cook’s Park, Albany

Golf Tournament – Saturday, September 21, 2019 at Fairways of Halfmoon, Mechanicville
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Albany - Clinton - Columbia - Essex - Franklin - Fulton - Greene - Hamilton

Montgomery - Rensselaer – Saratoga - Schenectady – Schoharie - Warren - Washington

